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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE
METRO WELLNESS- TAMPA/YBOR CITY
THURSDAY, MARCH 26, 2015
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Barbara Szelag, Chair at 10:06 am

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Brandice Corriveau, Mary Frances Jones, Mabel Gonzalez, Janet Kitchen,  Marylin Merida, Guttenberg Pierre Jr., Fanya Excellent-Sergent , Barbara Szelag, Ayakao Watkins, Mona Wright 
Members Absent: Ryan Brenn, Stephanie Lugo

Guests Present: Daphne Dieudonne
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present: Lisa Nugent

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes made to the agenda.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for February 26, 2015 were approved unanimously. (M: Kitchen, S: Wright).

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Barbara Szelag gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on March 4, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

Action items included: one new voting member, the Summary of Activities Report, and the Service Priorities for 2015-2016. Members also reviewed the Part A and Part B quarterly expenditure reports and discussed the recent SIOC meeting and the importance of consumer participation at committee meetings. 

Aubrey Arnold, the Part A grantee representative, announced that his office received the notice of grant award for the 2015-2016 grant year. A partial award of $7,739,765.00 was received which includes Minority AIDS Initiative and formula funding. The balance is expected between now and May 2015. 

Aubrey shared that a Request for Applications (RFA) was released last week for a replacement to CAREWare. A Part A provider meeting was held on Friday February 27 and the Grantee answered questions about the end of the contract year and the pending RFA. 

Demarcus Holden announced that Part B is currently in the process of negotiating contracts and closing out the current contract year. New contracts are set to begin on April 1, 2015.  

Demarcus noted the transfer of $105,000 from Polk to Hillsborough County for pharmaceuticals and dental services. 


Lisa Nugent announced that the new Care Council website is getting ready to launch. An announcement will be sent when it is ready. 

The next Care Council meeting will be held on April 1, 2015.

Barb also gave an overview of the Standards, Issues, and Operations Committee (SIOC) meeting that was held the same day as Care Council. The SIOC discussed membership recruitment and committee goals and duties. Barb and committee members discussed what the WICY&F committee could do to help engage clients in committee meetings and the Care Council. Members agreed to try to bring clients to the next meeting and all upcoming meetings. WICY&F members were reminded that mileage reimbursement is available for clients. 


	P&E/RPARC REPORT
	Marilyn Merida gave a brief P&E/RPARC report. The Planning and Evaluation committee was cancelled in March and RPARC met on March 12, 2015. 
Marilyn described what the RPARC is and what kind of work they do. At the March meeting, the committee reviewed the Part B Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) which was presented by Sara Sullivan. The AAM is not required of Part B but they do it to be transparent. There was one finding/recommendation from the review which had to do with involving the Care Council in funding decisions regarding allocations and reallocations. Overall, the AAM was very positive.  
RPARC also discussed recent changes to the AIDS Insurance Continuation Plan (AICP) and the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP). Mary Jones noted that webinars for clients will be held in April. Mary agreed to share that information with Lisa Nugent who would make sure it went out in the next Information Share email. 


	MOTHER’S DAY EVENT
	The proposed date for this year’s Mother’s Day event is May 8th pending availability of space at Suncoast Hospice. Members confirmed that this date is available and will reserve the space. 
The event will be a tea party just like last year’s event in Tampa. 

Barbara requested that all members start collecting tea cups and saucers to use at the event that clients could take home with them as a party favor. Members discussed obtaining food sponsors/catering for the event of approximately 75 people.  

The committee will use the same style of round table discussion to obtain feedback from the clients as was used in 2014. Barb will create an invitation and an event program. 


	WORK PLAN REVIEW
	Barbara provided the committee with data worksheets including: epidemiology data, the WICY&F expenditure report from Part A, the Florida Continuum of Care for females and youth with HIV, and the Part D Family AIDS Network cascade. All handouts were explained and discussed.
The reports show that approx. 25% of the People Living with HIV/AIDS in the Eligible Metropolitan Area are women and approx. 6% are youth. Expenditures for women were about 24% in 2013. 

The committee discussed the data and thanked Barbara for putting it together. Members will keep the handouts to review/refer to at future meetings. 



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	No community concerns were voiced. 
Announcements for upcoming events will be shared via the Ryan White Information Share email. 



	ADJOURNMENT
	The meeting was adjourned at 11:37 am.
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